Lieut. William Honnigh, Hutchinson Naval Air Station, Butchinson, Kanses.

Dear Lieutement Hemigh:

The writer recommended to our Athletia Board of the University of Kansas that we cancel the game with you to be played at Butchinson, Kansas, on January 24. Our game here was so highly unsatisfactory from the standpoint of good sportsmanship and general all around good feeling that I am positive no good purpose can be attained under conditions which prevailed here in Laurence in our game on December 4.

The always been our desire to schedule service teams wherever possible for the purpose of promoting friendly feeling and the higher type of sportemenship. The game on December 4th certainly did not have any of these earmarks and I can see no good purpose in continuing relations under the conditions that have previously existed.

I am told this morning that the Athletic Board acted favorably upon my request.

Very cordially yours.

Director of Physical Education, Varmity Basketball Comoh.

POA+AH